 Graymoor-Devondale

MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING

December 20, 2016
The regular meeting of the Graymoor-Devondale City Council was held at the Episcopal Church Home Memory Center, 7504 Westport Rd. 

CITY OFFICERS PRESENT: Mayor John Vaughan, Council Members David Beaudoin, David Meiners, Joe Meiners, Harry Weddington and Yvette Winnette. ALSO PRESENT: Safety Director Marvin Bray, Police Chief Grady Throneberry, Attorney John Singler, City Engineer Mark Madison, and City Clerk/Treasurer Nancy Perito. ABSENT: Council Member Mark Sites.
GUESTS PRESENT: See list.
PUBLIC FORUM: Alice Shade, newly elected council member, introduced herself to the Mayor and Council. 
Fred Johnson, a veteran living in the area, addressed the Council about the VA’s choice of location for the VA hospital. He suggested that the recently released Environmental Impact Study is invalid. He stated that no other location was considered before the purchase of the Midlands Property. He suggests that the location should be chosen based on where the majority of veterans live and the availability of transportation to get to the site. He does not believe this location best serves veterans. 

John Vezeau, a resident of Graymoor-Devondale, voiced his support for Graymoor-Devondale contributing financially to the legal services of Strobo Barkley PLLC obtained by the City of Crossgate to review the Environmental Impact Study and submit comments related to the study. He stated that the northwest quadrant of the City deserves the support to protect them from the impact of the VA project. This will also assure Graymoor-Devondale a seat at the table of the legal team’s Steering Committee. 
Jim Aalen, a resident of Graymoor-Devondale, provided the Council and Mayor with a handout outlining his request that “our City join the Cities of Crossgate and Northfield in legal actions to study and stop the proposed VAMC”. He also distributed copies of an article from the Courier Journal where Mayor Fischer addressed issues surrounding the project.

Irene Yeager, a resident of Crossgate, handed out information on the Environmental Impact Study. She stated that they would be meeting with other small cities requesting their financial support. They have met with Windy Hills and are meeting with the Woods of St. Thomas.

John Allen, the City’s Code Enforcement Board Chairman, addressed the Council regarding the KRS changes and the passage of House Bill 422. House Bill 422 addresses changes to the code enforcement process. The bill consolidated code enforcement provisions under one chapter. It clarifies the authority of the code enforcement board and extends lien priority provisions to code enforcement violations. Attorney John Singler stated that the new Graymoor-Devondale ordinance will update the code board process and bring it compliant with current law.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Yvette Winnette motioned to approve the minutes of the November, 2016 meeting. Harry Weddington seconded the motion and the November, 2016 minutes were approved by unanimous vote.
APPROVAL OF TREASURER’S REPORT: Yvette Winnette motioned to accept the treasurer’s report for November, 2016 as previously distributed. David Meiners seconded the motion and the November, 2016 treasurer’s report was accepted by unanimous vote.
Mayor Vaughan reported to the council that two police vehicles were purchased and have been delivered. Payment for the vehicles will be in the December financial statements.

OLD BUSINESS: After several questions from Yvette Winnette, she motioned to accept the audit for fiscal year 2015-2016 as prepared. Harry Weddington seconded the motion and the audit was accepted by unanimous vote.
Financial Support for Legal Counsel: The comment period for the Environmental Impact Study has been extended from December 12, 2016 to January 11, 2017 which brought up the question as to whether Graymoor-Devondale would give financial support for legal services provided by Strobo Barkley PLLC who was hired by the City of Crossgate to make comments on the study. Yvette Winnette stated that she agreed with John Vezeau that the City needs to support efforts that would help get information from the VA about plans that would impact our residents. David Meiners asked what exactly the City would get for its contribution. The answer was that the City would get two seats on the Steering Committee as well as the ability to include issues that the City wants to bring forth to the discussion. The City of Northfield has already agreed to make a financial contribution of $10,000; $5,000 now for the comment period and $5,000 later. The City of Windy Hills is also considering financial support.
The legal action would have two phases: the current challenge of making comments before January 11, 2017 on the Environmental Impact Study and depending on the outcome of the review, the legal challenge to how the property was initially purchased. 

David Beaudoin motioned to appropriate $5,000 for legal fees associated with the comment period of the Environmental Impact Study. David Meiners seconded the motion and the motion was passed by a vote of four (4) in favor and one (1) opposed. 

Mayor John Vaughan designated two representatives and two alternates to the Steering Committee:

Yvette Winnette and John Vezeau as representatives and John Vaughan and Harry Weddington as alternates. David Meiners motioned to accept the designees and Joe Meiners seconded the motion. The designees were approved by unanimous vote.

NEW BUSINESS:  Harry Weddington motioned for introduction and 1st reading of Ordinance #4, Series 2016-2017, an ordinance repealing ordinances relating to the establishment of a Code Enforcement Board and adopting a new ordinance establishing new Code Enforcement Board Chapter, using House Bill 422 as a model. Yvette Winnette seconded the motion and the ordinance was read after unanimous vote.
COUNCIL REPORTS:
Public Safety: Chief Throneberry reported that his staff is stable. One officer is moving on to a full-time position. 
The police fleet has added two new vehicles which are currently being outfitted. The 2010 Explorer will be sold. The 2012 Explorer needed a new engine. 
The Narcan Project is moving forward. Dr. Tim Price from University Hospital will be the Medical Advisor. He will prescribe and also train for the police department. Chief Throneberry will be meeting with him next week.

Chief Throneberry reported that the department had a serious overdose last week in the City.

Chief Throneberry is still working on obtaining a portable speed sign to be used on streets with Graymoor-Devondale and the contract cities. He has requested financial support from Metro Council person Angela Leet from her neighborhood funds. There is a grant process to obtain the funds. 

He is looking into rotating out the current mobile computers as some are getting old.

Chief Throneberry reported that he and Attorney, John Singler met with the newly elected Mayor of Lyndon.

Code Enforcement: Mark Madison reported several requests for fence and shed permits.

Sanitation: There will be no delay in trash pickup for Christmas or New Years. Reach Alert notifications will be sent out. 
Public Works/Signage: David Beaudoin reported that they are close to finishing up the Leaving/Entering signs. Mayor Vaughan stated that the posts need to be breakaways because the signs are on the main roads. 
Beautification: There were several complaints about the current Christmas decorations. The City will look into new decorations for the City walls for next year. 
Insurance/Finance: No report.
Public Information: Yvette Winnette reported that the newsletter is ready to go to print. 
Yvette stated that the two people from Zeggs did a great job at judging the Holiday Decorating Contest. 

Yvette inquired about the best way to handle solicitors. Chief Throneberry responded that if the police are called, they will respond to see if the solicitor has a permit. Most don’t want to go through the permit process and will not come back. Attorney John Singler stated that the property owner can simply request that the solicitor leave the property. He stated that the City cannot say no to religious solicitation. Mayor Vaughan asked that the “no solicitation” signs be added to the entering and leaving signs. 

City Clerk: No report.
Special Projects: Mayor Vaughan reported that Metro Council person Angela Leet has backed off temporarily from pushing for a turn lane on Ormsby Ln at Wesptort Rd. She did not want the adding of a turn lane to interfere with the State installing a light there. Planning and funding for sidewalks on Ormsby Ln. will continue. 
Ice/Snow Removal: David Meiners reported that Jody Nalley has signed a one-year extension to his contract at the same pricing. 
Legal: Attorney John Singler stated there are three unresolved code enforcement violations regarding property condition issues. Liens will be filed on these properties for unpaid fines. 
Attorney John Singler issued the Oath of Office to Council members who were present. Jeffrey Morgenthau and Mark Sites will need to take the Oath of Office before January 1, 2017. 

Mayor Vaughan reported that the City has been notified of a backyard LG&E project where they will be upgrading transformers and poles. They will be operating in their own right-of-ways. They will also notify individual homeowners when work will be done in their yards.
There being no further business to discuss, the motion for adjournment was made by Joe Meiners and seconded by Harry Weddington. The meeting, by unanimous vote, was adjourned at 9:20 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted




Approved_________________________
Nancy Perito, City Clerk





       John Vaughan, Mayor
